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October 9, 2020 
 

 

DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY  
UTAH DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY  

PUBLIC NOTICE TO ISSUE A §401WATER QUALITY CERTIFICATION 
 
PURPOSE OF PUBLIC NOTICE 
The purpose of this public notice is to declare the State of Utah's intention to issue a §401 Water Quality 
Certification with Conditions under the authority of the Federal Clean Water Act (33 U.S.C. § 1341), and consistent is 
with the Utah Water Quality Act, Title 19, Chapter 5, Utah Code Ann. 1953, as amended and Utah Administrative Code 
R317-15. 

 

PERMIT INFORMATION 
PERMITTEE NAME: GGC Member Acquisition, Inc 
MAILING ADDRESS:                         7600 Glenwild Drive, Park City, Utah 84098 
PROJECT LOCATION: Latitude: 40.743409°, Longitude: -111.526598° 
DWQ CERTIFICATION NO.: DWQ-2020-08001 
WATERCOURSES:  0.98 Acres of PEM wet meadow and unnamed 

tributary to East Canyon Creek 
 

BACKGROUND 
The project proposed for the Glenwild Golf Club driving range will involve the expansion of the tee box on the southern 
end of the driving range and the modification of the topography of the range to create a higher, flatter surface for the 
landing areas. At present, the driving range topography consists of rolling upland surfaces, separated by the three swales 
that support wetlands. To accomplish the modifications to the driving range, 6,748 cubic yards of native soil material from 
the existing driving range will be placed onto 0.98 acre of wet meadow wetlands within the three swales, including a cap 
composed of approximately 8 inches of screened topsoil that will be imported to the site. A retaining wall composed of 
small-boulder-sized rock will be constructed to the north of the existing retaining wall in order to support the expanded tee 
box. A narrowed open swale will be maintained within the southernmost wetland area along the toe of this new rock wall 
to allow surface flows to continue from west to east through the driving range. Groundwater discharge that currently 
supports the wetlands along the middle and northernmost swales will be buried under the new fill, but will continue to 
discharge along the eastern edge of the driving range into the undisturbed wetlands at that location. The surface of the 
modified driving range will be vegetated with appropriate plant species for the golf course and an irrigation system will be 
installed. 
 

PUBLIC COMMENTS 
Public comments are invited any time prior to the deadline of the close of business on October 23, 2020. Written public 
comments can be submitted to: Leanna Littler, UPDES Surface Water Section, Utah Division of Water Quality, PO Box 
144870, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4870 or by email at: lnlittler@utah.gov.  After considering public comment the Utah 
Division of Water Quality may execute the Certification issuance, revise it or abandon it.  The permit is available for 
public review under https://deq.utah.gov/water-quality/water-quality-public-notices. If internet access is not available, a 
copy may be obtained by calling Leanna Littler at 801-536-4397. 
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